
 

 

 

Manitoba Sustainable Development has received a proposal pursuant to The Environment Act 

regarding the following operation and invites public participation in the review process: 

 

CITY OF WINNIPEG BIOSOLIDS LAND APPLICATION PROGRAM – FILE: 5951.00 

 

The City of Winnipeg (City) has filed a proposal for a Biosolids Land Application Program 

(Program).  The proposed Program consists of annual land application of the City’s biosolids 

materials that have undergone final treatment at the City’s North End Water Pollution Control 

Centre (NEWPCC) onto agricultural lands within rural municipalities located in proximity to the 

City in an agri-environmentally sustainable manner.  The Program will involve transporting 

biosolids via enclosed trucks from the NEWPCC to agricultural fields within the Rural 

Municipalities of Rosser and/or Macdonald and/or Cartier or other possible municipalities.  Up 

to 70% of the monthly biosolids produced by the City during May through October of a given 

year, or approximately 20,000 wet metric tonnes, will be land applied each application season.  

 

Anyone likely to be affected by the above operation and who wishes to comment on the 

proposal should contact the department, in writing or by email to 

Robert.Boswick@gov.mb.ca, not later than APRIL 3, 2018.  Further information is 

available from the online Public Registry located at: 

www.gov.mb.ca/sd/eal/registries/index.html or by contacting Robert Boswick, 

Environmental Engineer at Robert.Boswick@gov.mb.ca or by telephone at 204-945-6030. 

 

Information submitted in response to this proposal is considered public information and will be 

made available to the proponent and placed on the public registry established in accordance with 

Section 17 of The Environment Act. 

 

 

Environmental Approvals Branch 

Manitoba Sustainable Development 

123 Main Street, Suite 160 
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